LADIES AUXILIARY HOLDS ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The Ladies Auxiliary opened their January meeting Monday evening in the Terrace Bay Community Church with a hymn accompanied at the piano by Mrs. Emily Lohr. Scripture reading and Prayer was led by Mrs. Gertrude Soughton.

The retiring President, Mrs.Rugh Paget, welcomed the members and thanked all her executive for their co-operation which had made it a most successful year. The secretary, Mrs.Virginia Galvin, read the minutes and Treasurer's report was given by Mrs.Ivy Pattison. Annual reports from the Convenors were as follows: Publicity - Mrs. Gertrude Cotton, Property - Mrs. Eva Haughn, Sick and Visiting - Mrs. Tina Young, Membership - Mrs.Ethyl Maitland, Refreshments - Mrs.Ruby Smith and Program -- Mrs.G.Soughton.

Dr. Lavender expressed his appreciation to Mrs. Paget for her work and conducted election of officers upon the slate presented by Mrs. Irene Goodfellow, chairman of the nominating committee. To form the executive for 1960 term will be: President - Mrs. Virginia Galvin, Vice-President - Mrs. Elicia Evans-Smith, Secretary - Mrs. Alice Farrow, Treasurer - Mrs. Helen West, Membership - Mrs. G. Soughton, Program - Mrs. Helen Brooks, Property - Mrs. Beatrice MacFadyen, Sick and Visiting Mrs. Tina Young, Refreshments - Mrs. Audrey Smith and Publicity - Mrs. Vivian Rapke.

Mrs.Galvin accepted the office and expressed her appreciation to the members for their confidence in selecting her. She announced the World Day of Prayer would be on March 4th. The Auditors report was given by Mrs.Audrey Smith and Mrs.Marion Ward. Dr.Lavender closed the meeting with Benediction.

Some very interesting and beautiful slides were shown by Dr. Lavender of his vacation in the west with his family and refreshments were served by the retiring executive.

The Afternoon branch of the Ladies Auxiliary began their first meeting of the year with a delicious Pot Luck luncheon in the Terrace Bay Community Church, Monday afternoon. The devotional period was taken by Mrs. Lois McCausland, followed by a discussion on a missionary project. Chairman for the coming year will be Mrs. Elsie Ostling and the Secretary-Treasurer is Mrs. Mary Baillie.

Mr. and Mrs.L.Haywood returned Sunday to their home in Oakville following their Christ-nas visit to their daughters, Mrs.Lois McCausland and Mrs.Barbara Brady in Terrace Bay.

Mrs.W.J.Wade, left on Sunday for Toronto after spending the Christmas holidays with her son Jack Wade and family.

HOUSE LEAGUE HOCKEY

Practices continue as listed in the Arena Schedule, while we await replies from neighbouring towns about a possible inter-form schedule.

House League players will be called together as soon as we have any replies.

BASKETBALL

Workouts continue to be held at the High School every Tuesday from 8:15 - 10:30. We welcome players of all ability groups, so let's see you out there next Tuesday.

10th Annual Suit Sale

GREATER VALUES THAN EVER!

EXTRA PANTS FREE!

LARGEST SELECTION IN THE AREA!

TAILORED-TO-MEASURE FIT GUARANTEED!

We'll be pleased to bring the samples to your home so you can make your selection at your convenience.

DRESSWELL (Schreiber) LIMITED

PHONES - SCHREIBER 155 - - TERRACE BAY 5-3711

LADIES FITNESS CLASSES

Watch next week's News for further notice on the Ladies' Classes. Arrangements for future classes have not yet been finalized with Mrs.Caldwell. MEN'S FITNESS CLASSES

These classes will resume on Thursday of this week and will be held every Thursday from 4:30 to 6 P.M. Bring your running shoes and come join the fun.
GIRLS! HOCKEY

Registrations are now being taken at the Recreation Office for Girls! Hockey. Those registering must be over the age of twelve and must provide their own sticks and equipment.

SPORTS FILMS FRIDAY

Three thrilling Sports Films will be shown this Friday at the Rec. Centre. Featured will be the Ray Robinson, Randy Turpin Middle-weight Championship Fight in which Robinson regained his middleweight crown; Monarchs of the Ring, showing famous old fights; the 1959 Stanley Cup Playoffs between Montreal Canadiens and Toronto Maple Leafs.

Showings will be in the large room of the Rec. Centre at 2 P.M. Friday afternoon and 8 P.M. Friday evening.

CHILDREN DIE IN FIRE

That headline has run in newspapers in hundreds of communities large and small throughout Canada almost every day of the year. 1960 was only a few hours old when we heard of a fire and five children lost their lives. Radio gave a grave account of the fire and T-V painted the grim pictures.

Terrace Bay has one of the lowest fire losses in Ontario for our population. We have not had a major house fire in the past eleven years nor have we had a loss of life from fire or a fireman hurt working at a fire during that time. Let us keep the record that way and keep our town entirely free from fire during 1960.

The Terrace Bay Fire Department wishes to thank all citizens for their co-operation in 1959—keeping our fire losses down to almost nil and also for your fine co-operation with Christmas trees in your homes. With such help we can continue to keep our fire losses down in 1960. Let us work for a brighter, safer and fire free community.

ROAD PROGRAM (Cont'd from Page 1)
GOLDPINES to Uchi Lake -- SPruce River Road-Other Resource Development Roads.